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President’s Message 

Greg Legerski 

WAEMSP President 

Principal, Pinedale Elementary School 

Pinedale, Wyoming 

 It is my hope that all of you had a great start to your school year and that you are now settled in and working with your 

teachers to create the best possible educational programs for our children. The importance of our work as school leaders is as criti-

cal as ever, and our teachers and students are dependent upon our ability to successfully lead during this time of high levels of ac-

countability, increased safety concerns, the growing number of students coming to us with social-emotional issues or adverse child-

hood experiences, as well as the challenge of recruiting and retaining high quality teachers while trying to maintain an appropriate 

work-life balance. As we work to navigate each of these challenges, it is important to remain connected with our colleagues 

through membership in the Wyoming Association of Elementary and Middle School Principals.  

 I have been a member of our association for the past 15 years, and I am honored to serve as your WAEMSP President this 

school year. I can definitely say that I am a more effective principal today as the result of being an active and engaged member. 

Arguably, the greatest benefits of being a member of WAEMSP have been the valuable professional learning opportunities that are 

provided as well as the opportunity to network and learn alongside each of you. Thank you to all of you who have already renewed 

your membership and to those who have recruited new members to our association.  

 I am excited about the professional development opportunities that our association is offering this year. The first is the 

Literacy Summit, on October 28th, which is being brought to you and your teachers by NAESP and WAEMSP. This event is titled Bal-

anced Literacy: BIG Results, and Doug Fisher will present information that will help us to gain insight into research based strategies 

that can be used to strengthen our school’s literacy programs. The session is designed specifically for principal and teacher teams to 

collaboratively learn more about the tenets that lead to a successful balanced literacy program. 

 The second professional development opportunity will come at this year’s WAEMSP State Conference in Casper, January 

26 – 28, 2020. This year’s conference highlights presentations by Jimmy Casas and Joe Sanfelippo. Both of these speakers are excel-

lent and each will present motivational and relevant messages. Last year I read Jimmy Casas’ book, Culturize, and I appreciated his 

discussion on the importance of school culture and his presentation of simple practices that help educators challenge and motivate 

all learners to be their best. I have also been following Joe Sanfelippo (@Joe_Sanfelippo) on Twitter. I appreciate his 

#1minutewalk2work inspirational talks and his tweets about best leadership practices. Both presenters have kept me focused on 

the right work and have inspired me to continue growing professionally. I urge you to join me in attending this year’s state confer-

ence to learn more about how we can better serve our students and teachers.        

 

I wish everyone a great school year, and I would encourage you to contact me if I can of assistance.  
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NAESP Report 
Janel Scurlock 

NAESP State Representative 

Assistant Principal, Pinedale Elementary 

Pinedale, Wyoming 

The mission of WAEMSP is to promote and support the improvement of  

education for all Wyoming children through effective educational leadership. 

Welcome to 2019-2020! I am looking forward to another great year serving as your State Representative. I’ve 

been really working on recruiting new members this fall and sent personal postcards to all principals who are 

not members of WAEMSP. I hope that you will also help recruit people from your district to join if they have-

n’t done so already. You can share our Facebook & Twitter (@WAEMSP) pages with them for information and 

to stay up to date.  

 

Don’t forget to let those potential members know that in addition to phenomenal PD and networking, our 

state offers joint membership with NAESP which allows you access to their extensive and resourceful 

webpage (naesp.org) as well as the member benefits such as discounts at Office Depot, travel discounts, legal 

benefits, and more. Thank you for your help with recruiting new members! 

 

Here are some upcoming events to add to your calendar and share with your colleagues: 

Sept. 23-27: NAESP Awareness week - follow @NAESP on Facebook or Twitter to win swag and do-

norschoose.org money 

Sept. 24: NAESP Twitter Chat on “Starting a New Initiative” @ 6pm with Andy Jacks and Hamish Brewer 

Month of October: National Principals Month - read more at principalsmonth.org 

October 28th: Literacy Summit with Dr. Doug Fisher in Casper (bring a team of teachers with you!) 

Jan. 26-28: Jimmy Casas and Joe Sanfelippo in Casper!! Register now!  

 

I look forward to seeing you all in Casper! 

http://www.naesp.org
https://www.principalsmonth.org/
http://www.wyprincipal.org/#intro
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…..FROM THE BELTWAY 

Kris Cundall 

Federal Relations Coordinator 

Principal, Rock Springs Jr. High 

Rock Springs, WY 

Welcome back to another great year as a WAEMSP/NAESP member.  As your Federal Relations 
Coordinator, I will occasionally reach out to you through the WAEMSP listserv for feedback or to en-
courage you to let our legislative members know your opinion on upcoming issues.  You can always 
let me know questions or concerns you would like forwarded to the Washington D.C. congressional 
delegation as well.   

 

October is National Principal’s Month.  One suggestion coming from NAESP is to invite elected offi-
cials to join you for Principal Shadowing Week October 7 through 11.  For suggestions and tips, a 
great resource is principalsmonth.org 

 

One legislative bill to keep an eye on is HEA (Higher Education Act) reauthorization. This impacts 
principals and teachers by making changes to the Teacher Quality Preparation Program.  NAESP is 
also pushing for the Recruiting and Retaining Effective School Leaders Act.  This bill could potential-
ly provide loan forgiveness to principals and assistant principals who work in schools where at least 
30 percent of the students qualify for free and reduced lunch.   

 

Good luck this school year! 

Ambassador Opportunity with World Education 

Forum - USA 
WAEMSP would like to pass along notice of an opportunity that may be of interest to some of our 

active or retired members. The World Education Forum - USA (WEF) is seeking an ambassador from 

each state, who would help promote the organization's mission of increasing the number of children 

who have access to public education. The WEF influences national policy decision-making on a glob-

al scale by setting standards for educational investments for all countries, and they establish relation-

ships between schools and initiatives, programs and projects aimed at improving education.  If you are 

interested in learning more, please contact Darrell Rud, Past President of NAESP 

at dc11rud@gmail.com or Mary Kay Sommers, NAESP Past President at 

marykay.sommers@gmail.com. 

mailto:dc11rud@gmail.com
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Membership.   We currently have 150 members who have 

renewed or joined WAEMSP and NAESP for the 2019 - 

20 school year as of September 29.  It is very important 

for members to get their membership renewed by October 

31 of each year as that is the end of the previous year’s 

membership benefits. This means one could lose their 

accrued legal assistance benefit and have to begin all 

over.  To show their appreciation for those who renew 

quickly the executive board is holding drawings for $50 on 

the first of September, October, November, December, and 

January for those who have renewed their membership.  

Our September winner was Kathy Powers in Big Horn! 

State Conference for 2020: We will be holding the State 

Conference in Casper on January 26 - 28, 2020.  We have 

a couple of great speakers lined up this year.  Jimmy Casas 

and Joe Sanfelippo will be speaking on the topics of cul-

ture and leadership. I have heard both of these gentlemen 

speak, they are outstanding.  I am also working with Wen-

dy Gauntner who speaks on Adverse Childhood Experi-

ences (ACEs), I am hopeful that she will also be a part of 

the conference.  I am strongly encouraging you all to at-

tend the conference this year.  You will find the registra-

tion form for the conference in this newsletter. 

WAEMSP/NAESP Literacy Summit:  On October 28 we 

will be hosting a workshop on balanced literacy.  Dr. Doug 

Fisher will be presenting information from his new book 

on balanced literacy.  Registration has been good but there 

is still room to bring a team of folks from your building.  I 

am including the registration form in this newsletter as 

well. 

National Conference will be in Louisville, KY on July 

12 - 14, 2020.  Early bird registration for NAESP’s Na-

tional Conference will be opening within the next month.  I 

hope some of you will be able to attend next summer as I 

have found the national conferences to be outstanding pro-

fessional development opportunities.         

Wyoming Assistant Principal of the Year:     If you are a 

principal who has an assistant and you feel they are out-

standing please nominate them for WAEMSP’s Assistant 

Principal of the year as we are currently receiving nomi-

nations for our 2020 Assistant Principal of the Year.  

You can send me their names and I will get them the appli-

cation. 

National Distinguished Principal for 2019:  Congratula-

tions again to Dr. Keri Shannon on being selected as our 

NAESP/WAEMSP National Distinguished Principal for 

2019.  Keri will be recognized in Washington, D.C. on 

October 10th & 11th.  Please keep an eye out as we will be 

beginning our 2020 NDP selection process in the very near 

future. 

Vendor Fair in Casper November 20: I will be attending 

the Wyoming School Boards Association state conference 

in Casper next month and will be setting up a booth for 

WAEMSP.  I feel this is a great opportunity for me to 

share with school board members the benefits of having 

their principals as members of WAEMSP and share some 

of the activities we sponsor. 

Web Page:  Our webpage is up-to-date with this year’s 

information and I would encourage you to go to 

www.wyprincipal.org to see the information we have 

there.  The forms for membership, literacy summit regis-

tration and the 2020 state conference registration form are 

all on the site.  If there is information you would like to see 

on the webpage, please let me know and I will check into 

getting it on the website. 

 

 

Executive Director Report 

Kenny Jones 

WAEMSP Executive Director 

Powell, Wyoming 
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What Teachers Want 

After looking into the poll findings, NAESP Executive Director L. Earl Franks, Ed.D., CAE, issued a 

statement following the release of the report “Frustration in the Schools: Teachers speak out on pay, fund-

ing, and feeling valued.” 

“Principals partner with teachers to improve student achievement, close the achievement gap, and ensure 

all students have access to a pathway to success,” said Franks. “They depend on teacher leaders to step 

into leadership roles and help them create a positive school culture. But the frustrations expressed in the 

51st annual PDK Poll of the Public’s Attitudes Toward the Public Schools demonstrate more work needs 

to be done to ensure a strong and sustainable educator pipeline for teachers and school leaders alike. 

Teachers’ concerns with pay, school funding, and feeling valued by the community are contributing to 50 

percent of public school teachers nationally seriously considering leaving the profession in the past few 

years and more than half not wanting their child to follow them into the profession.” 

According to poll results: 

• 60 percent of teachers say they’re unfairly paid; 

• 75 percent of teachers say the schools in their community are underfunded; and 

74 percent of parents say they would support a teacher strike for higher pay in their community. 
The poll also highlighted key points that show where teachers stand on several important issues in educa-

tion. For example, nearly all teachers said a better way to assess a school’s quality is to look at the im-

provements of students over time instead of focusing just on the percentage of students who pass stand-

ardized tests. 

Another hot topic in education is discipline in schools. According to the poll, about half of parents and 

two-thirds of parents say school discipline is not strict enough, citing a desire for mediation over deten-

tion or suspension. 

“This crisis in the teaching profession—which stems in part from school underfunding—is poised to se-

verely impact the educator pipeline and student learning,” said Franks. “As we consider policy positions 

and advocate for education funding, we should listen to the voices of teachers (75 percent), parents (61 

percent) and adults (60 percent) who agree that schools are underfunded.” 

Read the full poll results.  

Dateline NAESP August 2019 

https://pdkpoll.org/results
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Your 2019 - 2020 WAEMSP Board of Directors 

Our Principal Mission is YOU….. Join Us Today! 

    Please type or print ___ New member ___Renewing member 

     Name_________________________________________________ Date of Birth ____________________ 

     Position ____________________________ School __________________________________  Grade Config.________ 

     School Address ____________________________________________________________________________________ 

     City ______________________________________________ State _____________________ Zip__________________ 

     School Phone ______________________________________  School Fax _____________________________________ 

     Home Address ____________________________________________________________________________________ 

     Home Phone ______________________ Email Address____________________________________________________ 

     Preferred Address:     ___ Home___ School Referred by: __________________________________________ 

     Type of Membership: Method of Payment, check one: 

     ___ WAEMSP/NAESP Active $450 Make checks payable to WAEMSP. 

     ___ WAEMSP/NAESP Assistant Principal $370 ___ Check enclosed        ___ PO 

     ___ WAEMSP/NAESP Institutional/Active $475 Pay online with your credit card, www.wyprincipal.org. 

     ___ WAEMSPNAEMSP Emeritus $85  

     ___ WAEMSP/NAESP Aspiring $95  

     ___ WAEMSP/NAESP Associate 165  

   

Mail form along with payment to:  Kenny Jones, 14 Cora Lane, Powell, WY  82435  Phone:  307-202-0977, kljones@pcsd1.org 

PRESIDENT 

Greg Legerski, Pinedale Elementary, Pinedale 367-2828 

PRESIDENT-ELECT: 

 Heather Moro, Slade Elementary, Laramie 721-4410 

VICE-PRESIDENT: 

Dave Hardesty, Linford Elementary, Laramie 721-4439 

STATE REPRESENTATIVE: 

Janel Scurlock, Pinedale Elementary, Pinedale 367-2828 

MIDDLE LEVEL REPRESENTATIVE: 

Darrin Jennings, Saratoga Elem & MS, Saratoga 326-8365 

SECRETARY: 

 Anne Marie Covey, Washington Elem, Green River 872-2000 

TREASURER: 

Mike Wood, Livingston Elementary, Cody 587-4271 

STATE LEGISLATION: 

Liann Brenneman, Buffalo Ridge Elem, Cheyenne 771-2595 

FEDERAL RELATIONS: 

 Chris Cundall, Rock Springs Jr. High , Rock Springs 352-3474 

NORTHWEST REGION PRESIDENTS: 

 Ryan Clark, Worland Middle School, Worland 347-3233 

Deidre Meyer, Fort Washakie Elem & MS, Fort Washakie 332-2380 

NORTHEAST REGION PRESIDENTS: 

Brian Hartwig, Sundance Elementary, Sundance 283-1227 

Nate Cassidy, Rozet Elementary, Rozet,  682-3133 

CENTRAL REGION PRESIDENTS: 

 Tanya Seeds, Douglas Primary, Douglas 358-3502 

Wes Gamble, Douglas Intermediate, Douglas 358-5250 

SOUTHWEST/WEST REGION PRESIDENT: 

Amy Bell, Big Piney/LaBarge Elem., Big Piney 276-3313 

Christopher Jensen, Urie Elementary, Lyman 786-4100 

SOUTHEAST REGION PRESIDENT: 

 

Dave Hardesty, Linford Elementary, Laramie 721-4439 

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR/EDITOR: 

 Kenny Jones, Powell 202-0977 



The Wyoming Principal 

New and Renewing Members 
WAEMSP is pleased to welcome the following members who 

have joined the association for 2019 - 20, as of September 23. 

NEW ACTIVE MEMBERS: 

Scott Cleland  Highland Park Elem 

John Broda  Sunrise Elem 

Patrick Couture  Wapiti School 

Catelyn Deromedi Ralph Witters Elem 

Andrea Gilbertson Shoshoni Elem 

Jason Greenway  Hanna Elem 

Matt Korkow  Rozet Elem 

Christian Peterson Eastside Elem 

Tiffany Rehbein  LCSD #1 

Chanda Rowley  Baggs Elem 

Ronald Urbin  Pilot Butte Elem 

RENEWAL MEMBERS: 

Benita Allard  Rawlins Elem. 

Ryan Allen  Overland Elem 

Craig Anderson  Cloud Peak MS 

Bertine Bahige  Rawhide Elem 

Derek Barnhurst  Cottonwood Elem 

Vicki Begin  Rossman Elem 

Amy Bell  Big Piney Elem 

Sarah Blake  Desert View Elem 

Liann Brenneman  Buffalo Ridge Elem 

Donald Brinkman  Saddle Ridge Elem 

Teresa Brown  Moorcroft K-8 

Todd Burns  Bain Elem 

Scott Carpenter  Big Piney MS 

Nate Cassidy  Buffalo Ridge Elem 

Ryan Clark  Worland MS 

Troy Claycomb  Sunflower Elem 

Carolyn Conner  NW BOCES 

Anne Marie Covey Washington Elem 

Kris Cundall  Rock Springs Jr. High 

Robert Daniel  Walnut Elem 

Breez Daniels  Thermopolis MS 

Derede Darden  Afflerbach Elem 

Jerrod Dastrup  Uinta Meadows Elem 

Matt Davidson  Burlington Elem 

Kenneth Dietz  Southside Elem 

Loren Engel  Beitel Elem 

Mike Erickson  Encampment School 

Bill Erickson  Mountain View Elem 

Sheryl Esposito  Aspen Early Learning Center 

Barbara Farley  Harmony & Centennial Elem 

Brandon Farris  Clear Creek MS 

Kimber Fessler  Clark Elem 

Tim Foley  Park #6 

Jim Fraley  Meadowlark Elem 

Jeff Fuller  Laura Irwin Elem 

Diane Gardner  North Evanston Elem 

Jenni Gilson  Paintbrush Elem 

Gary Glodt  Upton Elem & MS 

Sean Gorman  Anderson Elem 

Laurie Graves  Meadowlark Elem 

Annie Griffin  Tongue River Elem 

Amanda Hall  Goins Elem 

David Hardesty  Linford Elem 

Dave Hardesty  4J Elem 

Jared Hardman  Monroe Elem 

Tyler Hartl  Dean Morgan MS 

Brian Hartwig  Sundance Elem 

Harold Hatch  Cokeville Elem 

Necole Hernandez Ashgrove Elem 

Jeremy Hill  Willow Creek Elem 

Margaret Hudson  U.W. Lab School 

Tina Hunter  Deming/Miller Elem 

Eric Jackson  LCSD #1 

Darrin Jennings  Saratoga K—12 

Christopher Jensen Urie Elem 

Lu Kasper  Lusk Elem & MS 

Keith Klein  Etna Elem 

Brian Knox  CCSD #1 

Steven Lake  Harrison Elem 

Anna Lavin  Sagewood Elem 

Greg Legerski  Pinedale Elem 

Barbara Leiseth  Jessup Elem 
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Jennifer Martin-Palacios Stagecoach Elem 

Jay McCarten  Sunset Elem 

Charla McClinton Hebard Elem 

Kelly Merager  Cody MS 

Deidre Meyer  Fort Washakie Elem & MS 

Bruce Miller  Westside Elem 

Heather Moro  Slade Elem 

Jade Morton  Baldwin Creek Elem 

Jason Moss  Kaycee School 

Ken Neilson  Fremont #1 

Brent Notman  Douglas Upper Elem 

Layne Parmenter  Afton Elem 

Steve Peterson  Aspen Elem 

Justin Pierantoni  Indian Paintbrush Elem 

Jeremy Qualls  Rock River School 

Nicole Rapp  Fort Caspar Academy 

Larry Reznicek  CCSD #1 

Barbara Rezzonico Farsen Eden School 

Kyle Rohrer  Powell MS 

Karma Sanders  Rocky Mountain Elem 

Jeff Sandlian  Jackson Elem 

Shane Schaffner  Libbey Elem 

Lori Schieffer  Thayne Elem 

Scott Schiller  Southside Elem 

Ryan Searle  Rawlins Elem 

Keri Shannon  Stocktrail Elem 

Nyana Sims  Lincoln Elem 

James Stewart  St. Stephens Indian School 

Coebie Taylor-Logan Journey Elem 

Joel Thomas  Little Snake River K-12 

Kent Thompson  Manor Heights Elem 

Andrea Verosky  Pine Bluffs Elem 

Leslie Voxland  Gannett Peak Elem 

Karly Ward  Rendezvous Elem 

Lisa Weigel  Prairie Wind Elem 

Karl Wells  Westridge Elem 

Mike Wood  Glenn Livingston Elem 

Mike Wortman  Dildine Elem 

Angela Woyak  Westside Elem 

EMERITUS: 

Bruce Heimbuck Retired   

Kenny Jones  WAEMSP 

Mark Shipp  Retired 

 

ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL MEMBERS: 

Holly Burningham Meadowlark Elem 

Amy Bentsen  Rawlins Elem 

Chanler Buck  Powell MS 

Toni Chapman  Rawlins Elem 

Steve Foley  Burlington Elem 

Wes Gamble  Douglas Intermediate 

Farren Haderlie  Star Valley MS 

Andrew Lanz-Ketcham Gannett Peak Elem 

Curt Mayer  Thermopolis MS 

Zachary Schmidt  Saratoga K—12 

Barry Scott  Fort Washakie Elem 

Janel Scurlock  Pinedale Elem 

Jacinda Waldrip  Rawlins Elem 

Tom Waring  West Elem 

Jessica Winford  Dean Morgan MS  

 

ASPIRING MEMBERS: 

Andrew Coleman  Jackson Elem 

Audra Morrow  Glenn Livingston Elem 

Derek Peil  Lander MS 

Shannon Perlinski Pine Bluffs Elem 

Michelle Aldrich  WY Dept. of Ed 

Mike Delancey  Paintbrush Elem 

Stacey McCarty  Paintbrush Elem 

Rose Curtis  Buffalo Ridge Elem 

Analysia Heikkila Baldwin Creek Elem 

Courtney Hill  Aspen Early Learning Center 

Mary Kellogg  Willow Creek Elem 

Teresa O’Neal  Buffalo Ridge Elem 

Richard Webb  Buffalo Ridge Elem 

Nikki Wendt  Paintbrush Elem  

 

INSTITUTIONAL MEMBERS: 

Debra Smith  FCSD #21 

Kathy Powers  Big Horn Elem 
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